
CLARIFICATIONS NUMBER 1  

AND EXTENSION OF SUBMISSION DEADLINE 

EXPRESSION OF INTEREST (EOI) 
Ref: UNDP/SOM/EOI/2019/001 

For 
Prequalification of Companies for the Design and Supervision of Construction of Office and Accommodation 

Facilities within the Mogadishu International Airport (MIA) 
 

Query 
No. 

Clarifications Sought by Applicants  Answer UNDPs Response to Clarification Sought 

Q1 a) It would be very useful if I could get a general 
understanding as to the anticipated 
specification of office & accommodation units, 
whether it will be prefabricated panel units, ISO 
units or hard / concrete buildings? 

 
b) Have the buildings got any relation with the re-

building of the existing ones due to their poor 
conservation state? Could you give us some 
more indications about the scope of works? 

 
c) If it is possible, we would like to get preliminary 

project information (no and storey of the 
buildings, total closed area, etc.) and/or 
estimated budget for the scope of the works? 

 
We would like to have more information about the 
project if possible in order to prepare our tender as 
good as we can. 

A1 The design is for new buildings on vacant 
land and will be of hard wall/concrete 
construction.  We do not desire 
accommodation “units” to be hard 
wall/concrete construction.   The architect 
has a free hand to design office space 
and/or accommodation that can fit on the 
land, maximising the area. More specifically, 
the architect will advise UNDP of what is 
possible given the size of the land.   Note this 
is an Expression of Interest”.  The full 
requirement will be detailed in the “Request 
for Proposal (RFP) Stage”.    

Q2 In the EOI document, you detail the need of 
presenting several Administrative documents such 
as: Legal Status, Proof of tax registration & payment, 
Financial capacity (audited financial statements), 
Quality Assure Certification, etc. Most of these 
documents are available in UNGM for your 
consultation. Thus, my question is, if our company 
has got UNGM level 2 registration updated; can we 
avoid submitting these documents? 

A2 No, all applicants must submit all the 
required documents to the dedicated bids 
email address as instructed in the EOI. 

IMPORTANT CLARIFICATION FROM UNDP TO ALL APPLICANTS; 
KINDLY NOTE THAT THE SUBMISSION DEADLINE HAS BEEN EXTENDED TO FEBRUARY 14th, 2019 at 13:00H East 
Africa Time (GMT+3). 

NOTE: Applicants are advised to frequently check the following website for any addenda/clarifications 
that may be posted at  

 
http://procurement-notices.undp.org/view_notice.cfm?notice_id=52876  and 
https://www.ungm.org/Public/Notice/82944 
 

Yours Sincerely, 
 
 
 

Iryna Malykh 
Head of Procurement Unit 

UNDP Somalia 

http://procurement-notices.undp.org/view_notice.cfm?notice_id=52876
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